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When His Eyes Opened Chapter 2826–“It’s just a vase of flowers, what are you doing 
with so many associations?” Avery said in a relaxed tone, “Although you have moved to 
Eric’s house, you will always be my daughter!” 

“Mom, I wasn’t really sad at first, but now I don’t want to leave.” 

“Then you won’t.” Elliot spoke from the side. 

Layla couldn’t help laughing, and walked up to Elliot: “Dad, are you going to let Robert 
go to work with you during the winter vacation? Actually, you can hand him over to the 
vice president, so you don’t have to worry about it.” 

Elliot: “I’m afraid that the vice president will be soft-hearted towards him. Actually, I 
didn’t ask him to come to the company for an internship now, he brought it up on his 
own initiative.” 

Layla immediately looked at Robert, who didn’t expect him to be so sensible. 

“Sister, what do you think I’m doing? Didn’t you say that you want me to help dad share 
the work pressure?” Robert’s skin got goosebumps when Layla saw him. 

“Very good! Since you have decided to go to work, do it well.” Layla urged. 

Robert: “I know, I’m already mentally prepared.” 

After Robert said this, Layla asked Elliot, “Dad, what position do you plan to arrange for 
him?” 

Robert was also very curious, so staring at his dad’s face and felt that his dad might let 
him be the assistant to the vice president. 

Because of this, he could take him and let him learn the way of doing business. 

Elliot said: “Let’s start from the lowest level!” 

Layla couldn’t help teasing: “Is it a salesman? Or a cleaner?” 

Robert: “…” 

Avery was puzzled after hearing what Elliot said : “Don’t the people in your company 
know Robert?” 



“Of course not to arrange him at the headquarters.” Elliot had been thinking about this 
question for the past two days, and today he had an answer, “Let him go to the branch 
below to practice.” 

Robert: “…how do I feel like I’m going to be rejected? Distributed to the frontier?” 

Elliot: “Your sister is not afraid of suffering, are you?” 

Robert shook his head violently: “Of course I am not afraid. I will start from the 
grassroots, even if I am a cleaner!” 

Avery felt relieved. There was a trace of panic in her heart: “How could your dad let you 
be a cleaner? Layla is scaring you, Robert!” 

Elliot: “Robert, let’s start as a salesman! You go to the interview yourself, let alone my 
son.” 

Robert: “…” 

“Robert hasn’t graduated yet, will others want him?” Avery didn’t expect Elliot to be so 
cruel to his son. 

“Grassroots salesmen only have a very low basic salary, and the requirements are not 
high.” Elliot had made up his mind, “My son must have a strong ability to survive.” 

Avery stopped talking. 

Elliot was right, the daughter could be pampered a bit, but the son should be tempered. 

What’s more, Hazel had suffered for so many years and was doing well now, and 
Hazel’s current ability to survive was obviously better than Robert. 

It’s not that Robert couldn’t bear hardships, but he just couldn’t figure it out: “Since you 
want me to work at the grassroots level of the branch company, why did you show me 
the information of your company’s biggest competitor at noon?” Robert thought that his 
dad wanted him to help solve this serious problem! 

Elliot said casually: “It’s not bad for you to get acquainted in advance. But if your 
performance at the grassroots level is too bad, you don’t want to take my position in the 
future.” 

Robert: “…” 

“Okay, let’s not talk about this for now, let’s have dinner!” Avery felt that Elliot was under 
a lot of pressure this time, she was afraid that Robert would be scared, so she changed 
the subject. 
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When His Eyes Opened Chapter 2827–“Dad, is your competitor still the same as 
before?” Layla was a little worried about Dad, so she sat down and asked. 

Elliot raised his eyebrows slightly: “Do you know which one it is?” 

“Yes! Although you didn’t tell me directly, I heard it before when you were in the study 
room for video conferences and telephone conferences!” Layla was very clingy to Elliot, 
and Elliot always treated his daughter like a child, so sometimes he would not avoid her 
when talking about business. 

“Is GW company right? Even if I don’t listen to you, I know about this company.” Layla 
spoke faster, “The boss of this company seems to be a little out of order. He seems to 
be quite sober. No matter what new project your company develops, he will follow suit 
like a follower.” 

After Layla finished speaking, Robert couldn’t help laughing. 

Robert: “Today, when dad showed me the GW company’s information, I almost thought 
that dad planned to let me sneak into GW company as an undercover agent.” 

Layla glared at Robert: “You are so smart, you are very suitable to be a screenwriter.” 

Robert: “Because I also know that GW Company is the opponent of Dad’s Company! I 
am not capable enough to help with important decisions, but I can be an undercover 
agent.” 

Layla: “You usually watch spy movies, right? 

Robert: “Hahaha, it’s useless to read. Dad asked me to go to the grassroots as a 
salesman.” 

Layla: “Turn yourself hard at the grassroots level, don’t be impatient. A glass of water 
wants to hold If the glass is full, first empty the water in the glass.” 

Robert: “Understood.” 

After dinner, Layla didn’t linger. 

The weather was bad today, it’s completely dark outside. 

“Drive slowly on the road.” Avery picked up the bag containing the vase, and planned to 
help Layla lift it to the car. 



“Mom, it’s raining outside! Don’t send me out.” Layla took the bag from her mother, “You 
are all at home, don’t come out.” 

Robert opened the umbrella and handed it to Layla: “Sister, be careful on the road.” 

“Well, take care of our parents and sister.” Layla finished telling Robert, and then 
walked into the rain holding an umbrella. 

She put the flowers on the passenger seat, fastened her seat belt, and drove the car 
out. 

In the afternoon, she told Eric that she was going back to her parents’ house for dinner 
today, so Eric didn’t ask her when she would be home. 

When the car came out of the community and encountered the first red light, she 
stopped the car and sent a message to Eric: [Have you eaten yet? I just finished eating 
and now I have come out of my parents’ house.] 

Eric quickly replied: [It’s raining heavily at the moment, please drive carefully.] 

Layla looked at his reply with a smile on her face: [It’s not like I drove on a rainy day. 
The weather with more rain than this is also open.] 

After replying to this message, the red light changed to a green light. 

Layla put down the phone, and drove the car out. 

The weather was bad, but there were more cars on the road than usual. 

While waiting for the third red light, Layla looked at the long queue in front of her and 
picked up her phone a little restlessly. 

She sent a message to Eric: [I don’t know what happened today, there are a lot of cars 
on the road. I reckon I’ll be there in half an hour.] 

Eric replied in seconds: [Don’t worry, drive slowly, safety first.] 

Eric was waiting for Layla in the living room. 

This kind of weather was always reminiscent of disaster. 

Layla looked at the message he replied in seconds, and couldn’t help laughing: [You 
wouldn’t hold your phone in the living room and wait for me to go back!] 

Eric looked at her message and didn’t know how to answer. 



Layla saw that he was “typing” all the time, but no words appeared, so she couldn’t help 
but want to laugh. 

Suddenly, a whistle sounded from behind. 

Layla looked up and saw that the cars in front had already left. 

Layla immediately put down the phone and stepped on the gas pedal. 

When the traffic light was approaching, there was only one second left for the green 
light. 
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When His Eyes Opened Chapter 2828–So she stepped on the brakes, planning to wait 
for the next green light before leaving. 

But the car following her did not stop like her. 

‘Bang’! 

The car behind hit Layla’s rear end. 

Layla felt her car jerk and the airbag deployed. 

She closed her eyes tightly in fright, feeling like her heart was about to jump out of her 
body! 

Fortunately, shortly after the airbag deployed, someone knocked on her car window. 

She was still in shock, but her body reflexively opened the door. 

When she opened the car door, someone helped her immediately. 

“Miss, are you okay? I’m sorry! My husband didn’t hit you on purpose, he didn’t expect 
you to stop… because after the red light, there are three seconds of yellow light! If you 
don’t stop, it can be passed smoothly.” The woman said she was embarrassed, but she 
was complaining that Layla shouldn’t stop. 

Layla stood still on the ground, the rain quickly hit her face. 



She raised her hand to wipe the water droplets on her face. After feeling that she didn’t 
feel too much discomfort, she pushed the woman’s hand away and strode towards the 
passenger seat. 

She took out the umbrella on the passenger seat, and after opening the umbrella, she 
turned on her mobile phone and dialed the police number. 

After explaining the situation, she called the insurance company again. 

“Miss, let’s go private! You see that you are fine, so you just rubbed the car for a while. I 
will pay for your maintenance fee.” The woman’s husband saw that the car Layla drove 
was a luxury car, so his attitude was quite friendly. 

Layla was in a hurry to go back, so after a short thought, she agreed to go private. 

Half an hour later, the taxi stopped in front of Eric’s house. 

Layla got out of the taxi with the bag containing the vase. 

The moment Layla pushed open the courtyard door, the nanny and Eric in the living 
room noticed her. 

“Huh? Why didn’t Layla drive back?” the nanny said, ready to go out to greet her with an 
umbrella. 

Eric also stood up from the sofa and walked towards the door. 

Seeing Eric’s figure, Layla immediately quickened her pace. 

“Layla, why didn’t you drive back?” The nanny walked up to Layla and took the bag from 
Layla’s hand, “You still bought flowers? It’s pretty.” 

“My mom’s work.” Layla covered her face with a smile, “It’s raining too much today, so I 
took a taxi back.” 

“Oh, it’s safer to take a taxi. Don’t worry about driving by yourself! Eric has been waiting 
for you in the living room.” The nanny was brought by Layla from Foster’s house, so she 
was very kind to Layla. 

Soon, they arrived at the gate of the villa. 

While Layla was changing her shoes, Eric’s voice came from above her head: “Why 
didn’t you drive back?” 

“It was raining too much, I was too lazy to drive, so I took a taxi back.” Layla lied without 
thinking road. 



Eric saw through her lie almost instantly: “You came back from your parents’ house by 
taxi? Will your parents let you take a taxi?” 

After hearing Eric’s words, the nanny suddenly realized! She even ignored that Layla 
came back from Foster’s house tonight. 

“Layla, what’s going on?” The nanny was anxious. 

Layla changed her shoes, stood up, and took a deep breath: “I was rear-ended on the 
way back, and the car was towed away. But I’m fine…” 

After Eric heard the word ‘rear-end’, he immediately moved, pulled her body in front of 
him and looked at it carefully. 

Just looking at it, he couldn’t see any trauma. 

Eric: “Did you go to the hospital for an examination?” 

“I’m fine, I don’t need to be checked. It’s just that the car behind accidentally hit my car’s 
b-u-t-t.” 
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When His Eyes Opened Chapter 2829–Layla was one step ahead of him: “I’m afraid I’ll 
suddenly have a headache at night, so I can call you.” 

When Eric came to her lips, he immediately burrowed back into his stomach. 

“You sleep on the bed, I sleep on the floor.” After thinking for a few seconds, Eric 
proposed a plan. 

Layla hugged the pillow, strode in, and closed the door at the same time. 

“Who are you showing this to? My parents have already acquiesced in the relationship 
between us… The relatives and friends around me already know the relationship 
between me and you. Let’s sleep together. Don’t worry, I won’t do anything to you, you 
are still weak now, I won’t mess around.” Layla put the pillow next to his pillow. 

Looking at the two pillows next to each other, Eric couldn’t help pursing his thin lips. 

His body was a little at a loss, and his mood was a little hard to describe. 

Actually, Layla was right. 



From the moment he gave Layla his home, he accepted the decision to be with Layla 
for the rest of the day. 

“Let me tell you the truth!” Layla lifted the quilt, got on the bed, leaned against the head 
of the bed, and looked at his flushed face, “I’m a bit obsessed with the bed, and I feel 
very boring. You can just chat with me at night.” 

Eric was the opposite of her, because of his weak body, he slept well every day. 

“Why don’t you go home and rest!” Eric walked to the bed, stopped, and had a friendly 
discussion with her. 

“I’m not going home.” Layla pulled the quilt over to cover her legs, “I’ll get used to it after 
staying with you for a few days? It’s raining so much today, and you still drive me home, 
what do you think? 

Eric scratched his head at Layla’s complaint: “That’s not what I mean. I’m afraid you 
won’t sleep well.” 

“Then I can’t sleep at home all my life just because I can’t sleep outside, can I?” Layla 
teased him, “Why don’t you come back to my house with me?” 

Eric: “…” 

This must be No way. 

Even if Avery agreed, she couldn’t stand living with Elliot. 

“Go take a shower! We’ll talk about it when you come to bed.” Layla was in a great 
mood. 

Eric completely gave up struggling and accepted her. 

After Eric went to the bathroom, Layla immediately got off the bed, went to the living 
room and brought in the vase of flowers that her mom had given her. 

Like her mom, she liked flowers very much. 

Eric’s room was relatively simple and the colors were relatively simple and elegant, 
which felt a bit dull. 

In this room, Layla was currently residing and would continue to do so in the future. 

The next day. 



Layla called Hazel and informed her that she didn’t want to go shopping with her and 
instead wanted to stay at home with Eric. 

Hazel didn’t even think about it, and smiled back: “Sister, you should spend time with 
brother-in-law! The weather is not very good today, so it’s not suitable for shopping!” 

“Tell the teacher to let him accept it.” Layla said. 
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